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October 6, 1959

Dear Fellow Faculty Members:

Doubtless you have noticed, along with the rest of us,
the great poverty of play facilities for our children here in the
city of Lawrence., With that idea in mind, the Department of
Physical Education desires to render service to faculty members

who have children.,.

Our plans are not fully worked out, but our idea is to
open the gymnasium on Saturday mornings to the children of faculty
members. We plan to use our physical education faculty to teach
your youngsters recreative games and play. If wvou will send tO
my office the names of your cihnildren, ages and sex, our feaculty
will outline a program for your approval. There will be no charge
for any of this sepvice.,

If we can get sizeable groups, members of our women's
department will teach the girls, and our staff in the men's
department will teach the boys. This, of course, would not include
instruction in individual sports, such as boxing, and individual
tep dancing, but we had in mind such group activities as swimming,
basketball, badminton, deck ,tennis, suffleboard, volley ball and
tap dancing for tie youngsters.

In case any parents should desire to accompany theilr
children they will be welcomec,

The Lawrence public schools close their gymnasia in
the high school and the elementary schools at vacation time,
such as Thanksgiving and Christman, We have petitioned the
past superintendent of schools and the members of the Board
of Education to kecp the gymnasia and the playgrounds open so
that Lawrence children mey have a safe.-and wholesome place to
play during vacation time under supervision. Iy notion is that.
1f you parents would reflect this opinion to the members of
the Board they would see the great cnjovment that aczcrues to
children durlng their free time. And too, it would reclieve
us here in Robinson Gymnesium of having a grecal number of the
school children of Lawrence swarm on us with play perajnhernalia,
There 1s an unwritten rule at the University which pronibits others
than Universlty students from using the focllities, The University
cannot be expected to take care of the voroblems of the city of
Lawrence in this instance, at least.,

We shall be very happy to have your early'response to
our proposed plan so that we may work out a definite schedule,

Very sincerely yours,

PI g 00, o ) P

FCA:AH - PDirector . ol ?hysical Education and Recreatio

CHG - Varsity Beasket Ball Coach



Girls

Name

Frences Chubb
Rose lMary Buehler

Phyllis
Edith and Janet Malott

Joan Nash

Marlyn Barr

Mary E. Hurt

Marlyn Riggs

Jane Klooz

Carol and Ruth Posey
Helen Stringham'

Claudia Anderson

Ruth Mary Tupey
and Carol Ann

Elizabeth Brown

Margaret Henkins

g Y m'ﬂ
1

LIST OF FACULTY CHILDREN

Father's Department

Political Sci.
Speech
Chancellor
Education
Religion

Intercollegiate
Athletics

Mill. Sci.
Business Office
Geology

Radio

Organ

Law

Psychology

Engineering

Initials

H., B.

Address

- 2040 Vermont

1507 Masse

\

1500 Louisiana

725 Ohio

' 1300 Oresad

825 Missouri

1520 University Dr.

1119 West Campus Rde.
1315 New Hamp °

1019 Alabame

1629 Alabama

729 Ohio

1825 Louisiena

805 Tennessee Ste



Depertment of Physical Education October 26, 1939,

Dear Faculty Member:

The first recreation class for the children of
faculty members was held last Satwrday morning in the gymnasium,
and we trust that egch and everyone of them enjoyed the hour

of playe. Begimning next Saturday the hour for this play will
be from 9 to 10 o'clocks

Before the children begin participation in the
various activities that will comprise the vearts program, we
request that they have a thorough physical examination by a
physiciane This examination should incliude the wvital organs
and the other usual features of an examination preporatory
to participation in wvigorous activities, This is a safety

-measure required of all students participating in physical
education activities in the University, and we feel it ad=-
visable to request the some of these children, Will you
kindly have your children bring a signed statcment from the
doctor tha t the examination hos been completed when they
come to olass next Saturday morning?

As a hygienic and health measure we are also
asking each child to wear a gymnosium suit on Saturday
mor Nings e

Our faculty committec (composcd of iliss Byrn,
Mre Raport and lir. DcGroot) feel that it would be advisable
at this timc to limit the age group of the children to B to
15 ycarse |

We will welcomo any suggestions you may wish to
offer concerning tho program for theso childron, and assure
you of our desire to cooperate wholchcartedly,

Very sincorely yours,

Dircector of Physio.l Bducotion and Rocreatl on,
Varsity Baskctball Couchs



UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

October 10, 1939,

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Dre Forrest Coe Allen,
University of Kansas.

Dear Dre Allen:

In connection with your plans for recreation in
the gymmasium for the children of faculty members, may I
say that if there is sufficient interest among the par-
ents for their children to learn something about boxing
and wrestling, I would be glad to organize a group and
give them some special instruction.

Also, I would like to say that if you do not see
me around my desk much this semester it is because I find
it impossible to do any studying there. I am spending my
time between classes in room 206B where it is quiet. I
want this Tests and lMeasurements course to be not just a
good course, but the best course that we have had so far
in Tests and Measurementse I just wanted to let you know
where you will be likely to find me when I am not at my
desk in the Intramural office.

Sincerely yours,

9,;.,..,

Jemes He Raport,
Instructor in Physical Education.



Mr. FoCo Allen
Kansas Uil VerSity,

Dear Mr., Allen:

Some Time sg0 We Beceived your communication regaring
the possibility of Saturday morning gymasium and play 0OPPor-
tunites for children of the raculty. We were very mach in-
terested and intended writing st once vo enroll our small
son. 1In the rusb of other asctivities which bhave KkKept us 80
very busy for several weeks we failed to Tind time t0 get

our letter written.

We do hope that the opportunity is still open and
that ten year old rfhillip Edward Jones may have the privelege
of enjoying the recreative games and play in the gymaslum.
It is certainly a fine service your department is offering
snd 1 hope the response has been adequate.

Sincerely,

Mre and irse Frank E. JOonesS.
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820 lllinols Street,
Lawrence, Kansas,
October 10, 1939

0

v,
\0

The Director of Physical Educsation,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Doctor Allens
Pat (boy, age 15,) and Betty (girl, age l4,)xwish
to participate in the splendid Seturday morning program
outlined in your circular of the sixth of October.
With be=st wisheg, I remain
. S'ncerely,
-
’ -""-_,;/ Sm ‘
Professor of Law.

?
7,




THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

Uette. 11,1939
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dr. E. Claude Smith, Topeka
President

C. A. Huff, Kansas City
Vice-President

George O. Foster, Lawrence
Secretary

C. E. Birch, Lawrence
Treasurer

H. P. Armstrong, Atchison
Percy R. Atkins, Winfield
Mrs. R. C. Ballard, Hutchinson

KANSAS BIBLE COLLEGE

MYERS HALL

University of Kansas
LAWRENCE, KANSAS

HAROLD G. BARR, Dean

October 7, 1939

Yandel Beans, Hiawatha
Gifford M. Booth, Wichita
Harold Duryea, Liberal

Mrs. J. E. George, Liberal
Harold Humbert, Independence
Logan Martin, Newton

J. Lee Releford, Icla

M. Lee Sorey, Parsons

John D. Zimmerman, Topeka
Ex-Officio

Mrs. H. L. Dunkerley,
Field Representative

Opal Dulaney,
Financial Secretary

Dre Forrest C. Allen, -
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kandas,

Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Mrs. Barr and I appreciate very much your proposal to
arrange & Saturday play period for faculty children. We have found
that living here on the hill, it is especially difficult to keep our

children in acitivities on Saturday. We are in a neighborhood almost
devoid of children.

We have two children:
Marilyn, age 9;

o\
Margaret, age 7. - g:\q

If you are able to arrange a time for children as
young as ours, we will certainly have them on hand.

e

inc ely urs, oy
“fﬂ"t / ;!g;%?'
larold G.>~gary

P.S. I would like to say what I have thought often: I appréeiate what
yvou are doing for the University and the wholesome influence yox have

on all the people with whom you make contact. I admired your workx before
we came to Lawrence, but now that we are here, I admire you even moXe

personallye.

\
\

University Credit Courses in Bible and Religion to prepare Preachers, Missicnaries, Educational Directors, Church Workers
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THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE, KANSAS

DEPARTMENT OF ANATOMY

October 9,1939,

Dear'DrhAllen,

Replying to your letter of inquiry,we have one seven
year old girl.
T also wish to congratulate you most heartily upon
this most excellent plan you are so generously proposing.l feel
that it is a very fine move on your part,and as soon as our youngster
is 0ld enough I shall be delighted to have her participate in

e

this plan, _
Sincerely,

2 Bl Y A



THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF October ll, 1939

THE CHANCELLOR

i

Pr. 7. C. Allen
University of Kansas

Dear Phog:

I am sure you can count on the Malott children--a
boy thirteen: two girls, eleven and ten-~for faculty children's

recreation classes. Let me know when your plans progress.

I also have your letter about arranging a time

for me to see Mr, Hinman. 1 have had to revise my dates a
bit as a result of the necessity of meeting with Mr. Ratner
on October 19. Therefore, I shall not be in Lawrence at all
that evening and will not have the opportunity to meet Mr.
Hinman on that day. 1 am sorry, indeed, not to do so, but
perhaps there will be another opportunity to do so at csome
later time.

Sincerely jyours,

M,%

DWM:R Deane W. Malott,
Chancel lor



THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

BUREAU OF SCHOOL SERVICE AND RESEARCH
A JOINT BUREAU IN THE UNIVERSITY

EXTENSION DIVISION AND
SCHOOL OF EDUCATION

October 10, 1949

587

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education

University of Kansas
Lewrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I want to acknowledge your recent communication
pertaining to play facilities for faculty men now avail=-
able in Robinson Gymnasium and also the letter inviting
the children to use gymnasium facilities Saturday mornings
Both ideas appeal to me as timely and appropriate. By
such thoughtfulness you are playing the part of a good
citizen as well as extending the opportunities for use of

the physical education facilities.

It is possible that 1 shall be able to contri-
bute one or two members of my family for Saturday play.

Cordially yours,

FPO/n



THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

BUREAU OF SCHOOL SERVICE AND RESEARCH
A JOINT BUREAU IN THE UNIVERSITY
EXTENSION DIVISION AND
SCHOOL OF EDUCATION

October 10, 1949

Dr. Fo Co Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas
Dear Dr. Allen:
Jack, 13 years old, may be interested in your plan for
boys on Saturday morninge. It all depends on his interest in

other things. He likes hiking very much,

I thank you for your communiceation. You are doing

a fine piece of work for young peoplee. 0‘,\.‘\“\

’}

Cordially,

/«/M.Jf

J. W. Twente/n



UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

DIVISION OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND
INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

October 1l
: | 9 S 9

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director
Dép't. of Physical Zducation
University of Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I received your letter with
| reference to the proposed plan of a recreation pro-
gram for the children of faculty members.

I feel that this would be a very
fine thing, and, if such a program is inaugurated, 1
would be glad to have Victor, who is thirteen, and
Mary Elizabeth, who is ten, participate each Saturday
morning. '

No doubt, such a plan will meet
with the unanimous approval of all faculty members.

Y. G, Burt
Ass't. Football Coach

VCH: IW



THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
DEPARTMENT OF SOCIOLOGY

LAWRENCE




THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS

fetiter 9 1939

9. Fovue¥ C ([l
P oncts * . -

g fWW MW 5
7(04/‘4&0 ?/f/MM )O







Qetober 0O,

Z A

Doubtless you have noticed, along with the rest of us,
the great poverty of play facilities for our children here in the
city of Lawrence, With that idea in mind, the Department of
Physical Educatlon desires to render service to faculty members
who have children,

'\
o P ,-- i ?
L
P
e —

Dear Fellow Faculty Members:

Our plans are not fully worked out, but our idea 1ls tO
open the gymnasium on Saturday mornings to the children of faculty
members. We plan to use our physical education faculty to teach
your youngsters recreative games and play. If you will send to
my office the names of your children, ages and sex, our faculty
will outline a program for your approval. There will be no charge

for any of this service.,

If we can get sizeable groups, members of our women's
department will teach the girls, and our staff in the men's
department will teach the boys. This, of course, would not include
instruction in individual sports, such as boxing, and individual
tap dancing, but we had in mind such group activities as swimming,
basketball, badminton, deck tennis, suffleboard, volley ball and
tap dancing for the youngsters.

In case any parents should desire to accompany their
children they will be welcome,

The Lawrence public schools close their gymnaslg 1n
the high school and the elementary-'schools at vacation time,
such as Thanksgiving and Christmas, We have petitloned the
past superintendent of schools and the members of the Board
of Education to keep the gymnasia and the playgrounds open soO
that Lawrence children may have a safe and wholesome place toO
play during vacation time under supervision., Iy notion 1s that
if you parents would reflect this opinion to the members of
the Board they would see the grest cnjovment that accrues tO
ghildren during thelr free times And too, 1t would relieve
us here in Robinson Gymnasium of having a grcat number of the
school children of Lawrence swarm on us with play peraphernalia.,
There 1s an unwritten rule at the University which prohibits others
than University students from using the faclilities, The Unlvers ity
cannot be expected to take care of the problems of the city of
Lawrence in this instance, at least.

We shall be very happy to have your early response to
our proposed plan so that we may work out a definite schedule,

Ver% gincerely yours,
FCA:AH - '~ Director of Physicoal Education and Recreatio:

CHG - Varsity Besket Ball Coach




THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS
LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF GERMANIC LANGUAGES




